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MEMORANDUM 

TO:        Bob Klein, Chair, and Members of the  
  Alcoholic Beverage Control Board  

 

DATE:  August 14, 2018 

FROM: Erika McConnell, Director 
 

RE:  39 Alaska State Fair  

 
 
Requested Licensed premises change under 3 AAC 304.185 
Action: 
 
Statutory 3 AAC 304.185(c):  “A licensee may not alter the functional floor plan, reduce or  
Authority:  expand the area, or change the business name of the licensed premises without the 

prior written approval of the director.” 
 
Staff Rec.: Deny the premises diagram change for the area for Winestyles Package Store  
 
Background:  The licensed premises for the Alaska State Fair includes nine distinct and separate 
areas. 3 AAC 304.185 was recently amended to allow recreational site licensees to have multiple 
licensed premises areas under one license. The Alaska State Fair is updating their licensed premises 
diagram and requesting to add at least one new area for alcohol service/consumption. It was my 
intent to bring all changes to the board since this has been on the agenda for three meetings, but 
time constraints have prevented this. The only area of concern is the subject of this memo—all 
other portions of the premises diagram change request are fully compliant and will be approved 
administratively prior to this year’s fair. 
 
The new area requested is for a licensed package store, WineStyles (#4732), to serve wine for 
consumption at the fair. While we are assured that all proceeds of the sales of alcohol go to the 
Alaska State Fair, the set-up is essentially a different licensee operating under the Alaska State Fair 
license. Obviously a licensee may use agents or employees to help operate their license, but in reality, 
this is a separate licensed business, who isn’t permitted to serve alcohol for consumption on their 
own premises, serving alcohol for consumption on another business’ premises. I recommend that 
this licensed premises area be denied. 
 
Should the board approve this premises diagram change, the approval should be with delegation, 
pending the submittal of a security plan approved by AMCO Enforcement for the outdoor area. 
 
 
Attachment: AB-14 submitted by Alaska State Fair for WineStyles   










